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January 17, 2017

RE: Letter of Recommendation for Murow|CM

To Whom It May Concern,

This letter is to provide my recommendation of Murow|CM for complete Construction
Management services. My recommendation is based on a project that Murow|CM completed
for us in the County of Orange in which I was the Resident Engineer for Caltrans. The project
was the northbound I-5 Camino Capistrano at La Novia Ave. interchange improvement located
in the City of San Juan Capistrano. The project consisted of the removal of the existing freeway
on & off ramps and adjacent intersection while maintaining tratfic flow, the re-alignment of La
Novia Ave., underground utility improvements, and the installation of a 114” diameter
roundabout intersection. The project was initiated by Caltrans in response to the anticipated
heightened traffic flow due to the local Taylor Morrison housing development.
This project contained strict specifications from the City of San Juan Capistrano and Caltrans
that made the project complex in both scheduling and quality of work. The team from
Murow|CM was always professional and conducted business in a way that was always in the
best interest of both San Juan Capistrano and Caltrans, while creating an excellent relationship
with the contractor.
Murow|CM had an extensive knowledge of this type of street improvement which allowed the
team to work in an efficient manner to deliver a superior product. Murow|CM displayed a great
attention to detail, making sure the material delivered to the site was accurate and the quality of
construction and other services were being achieved at a “high” level. Murow|CM displayed
the same attention to detail in the review of various CM documentation such as; pay applications,
change order requests, verification for quantities and labor compliance documentation. The
worksite always followed Caltrans guidelines and specifications and created a safe jobsite
environment. I was continually impressed with the extensive relationships that Murow|CM was
able to build with Caltrans, and the entire project team. Their staff was always available and
could be reached whenever San Juan Capistrano or Caltrans needed to call upon them.

T would highly recommend Murow|CM for any type of project and look forward to working
with them in the near future. I can be reached at (657) 328-6557.

Sincerely, 5

-—

.. . . &
Majid Banihashemi MSCE, PE
Resident Engineer / Permit Engineer
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